
Dear SATEC @ W.A. Porter students and families registered with TDSB’s Virtual School, 
  
The TDSB is undertaking the monumental task of creating a Virtual Secondary School and timetabling 
roughly 18000 students (the equivalent of ​15 ​SATEC Academies). 
Please be patient with us and them 😊. 
  
Guidance counsellors at the Virtual School and SATEC @ W.A. Porter C.I. will be sharing duties to 
support you over the course of the year.  Our contact information is contained in the tables below. 
  
We invite you to a Google Classroom that is specifically for SATEC @ W.A. Porter C.I students attending 
Virtual School.  Please join it so that we can keep you updated with important information while you are 
at Virtual School. ​THE CODE FOR THE GOOGLE CLASSROOM IS:​ ​m54uyml.  
 
 
  
Technical Difficulties: 

● If you are having trouble logging in, password problems or trouble accessing your online 
classrooms, go to​ ​this webpage​: 
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Return-to-School/Student-Virtual-Learning-IT-Support 

  
Virtual School Timetable Changes: 

● We ask SATEC @ W.A. Porter C.I. students attending Virtual School to complete a timetable 
change request form and submit it by 3 pm Friday September 25. The form can be found here: 
https://forms.gle/mwEMqHdfyW63rX1K7  

 
 ​TDSB Night School and TDSB Continuing Education Approvals 

● Please contact your ​Virtual School Counsellor​ listed below 
  
Virtual School Guidance Counsellors 

Students with Last Names Virtual School Guidance Counsellor 

General Guidance Support Jim Solomon 
A-C Lynn Dennis 
D-F Kimberly Seymour 
G-J Janis Mccaskill 
L-N Catherine Goldsmith 
O-R Monica Bennett 

S Linda Stevenson 
T-Z Jim Solomon​ – From Sept 21 to Sept 25 ​Gael Robertson-Craig 

 
Guidance Counsellors at SATEC @ W.A. Porter C.I.  
We have had personnel changes to our guidance counselling staff as a result of teachers being 
redeployed to staff virtual school. At this point in time, the first priority of our counsellors is to ensure that 
students attending in-school and virtual school have timetables and our focus will be on this for the next 
week. Therefore, we are not yet in a position to assign students to specific guidance counsellors. Please 
check the Google Classroom as we will update it as information becomes available. Thank you. 
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